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COVENANTS COMMITTEE that starts out “To drive dangerously close behind

Jack Herzig, Chair

At the November meeting, the Committee asked
Mr. Don Fenton to compile a list of owners who
are ready to sit as members of the Hearings
Subcommittee. This is the representative body of
the Board of Directors to hear and recommend
action in those instances where owners and
-residents have committed repeated or serious
violations of our Skyline House ruies. Owners
who wish to assist in seeing that the rights of the
residents are maintained are requested to so by
notifying Mr. Fenton.

Earlier in November this subcommittee had taken
action against some owners, resulting in
assessments of several hundred dollars for
repeated violations of House regulations.

In this regard, a recent U.S. Census Bureau
survey showed that the largest percentage of
complaints registered by more than 96,000
American househoids was against the practices
of their neighbors. We should take a hint in how
we act in our own home, Skyline House.

The Committee reviewed the Management report
showing numbers and types of violations of
House regulations that had been reported during
‘he previous two-month period. Tailgating was
~ the most frequently reported incident, followed by
reports of excess speed in the garage. The
Committee discussed a definition of tailgating

another vehicle.” It was noted that this practice
poses particular danger in the Skyline House
garage with its many blind turns, lack of space to
maneuver around vehicles, and the ever-present
danger of a gasoline fire from an accident
spreading among our closely-parked cars. This
subject will be discussed further by the
Committee chairman, vice chairman, and General
Manager with a view toward developing
corrective measures before the next scheduled
Committee meeting in January.

The Committee endorsed the General Manager's
proposed recommendation to the Board that
House regulations be changed to require that all
residential and commercial unit doors to halls and
corridors be kept closed, except when used, of
course. Skyline Management offices are exempt
due to the nature of their operations.

Committee vice chairman David Kafka and Mr.
Fenton plan to confer shortly about a possibie
need to review and update House rules.

The chairman thanked Committee members and
two Board members, Gabrielle Malion and
Dolores Littles, for their participation.

e Wish Dou
the Mogt Wearty Greetings
of the Season
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Letters to the Editor

As has been our custom in the past, we have again
chosen this year to donate to the Salvation Army in
honor of our Skyline House neighbors rather than
send individual Holiday Greetings. We wish each
of you a joyous Hoiliday Season and a happy and
healthy 1996.

Gordon and Mimi Frank, 1111W

MAGAZINES

In the August issue of the House Special we
reported that after years of collecting magazines
at the front desk for delivery to Arlington Hospital
Ed Berman found that he must give it up. At that
time we requested that someone volunteer to
carry on this worthy task.

Unbeknownst to us at the time, Tony DiSalvo
had already taken this on. We appreciate this
and thank him for his community spirit but we

recently learned that Tony has had trouble €&

accumulating magazines - the font had dried up.

Please, if you have magazines that you have
finished reading, drop them off at the front desk
for delivery to the hospital where they serve a
useful purpose.

Please, no TV guides nor catalogues.

SA-8 LAUNDRY AMVOX (202) 310-2818
DETERGENT (e
Low Sudsing! I
Bio-Degradable! Amwary,

CHARLEY ROBERTS

5119A Leesburg Pike, Box 260
FAX (703) 845-0174 Falls Church, VA 22041
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in the Driver’'s Seat

WiLA-T1 reporter John Harter from Car & Travel

I recently received a phone call from a man in
Rockville, Md_; he’s an antique car collector who found
an old registration card under the seat of a 1931 Ford
Coupe he bought. Incredibly, my name was on the
registration. This was my first car, and it's still
running!

At 16, T lovingly removed, cleaned, painted, and rebuilt
every component of this beauty. It was a true labor of
love. When the new owner invited me to once again
drive my first love, it was an emotional experience.

We hear a lot about the great American love affair with
the car. Unfortunately, it’s often a case of unrequited
love. Our cars and trucks stand ready to take us to
work and fun, no matter the weather or time of day.
Most of us do little in return besides filling the tank
with gasoline and having it repaired when it decides to
take a long rest.

=1 would like to declare July, “Be Kind to Your Car
~Month.” It’s time to go outside and open the hood.
Check your vehicle’s vital fluids. If you’re not certain
what to look for, get out your owner’s manual. If the
brake fluid or something else is low, top it off. Be sure
to check the tire pressure.

Then get out your hose and vacuum cleaner and give
the car a bath and interior cleaning. Follow up with a
wax job. Polishing the paint with a towel is an
experience that should help you bond with your vehicle.

The rewards are more than emotional--caring for your
car also means money in your pocket. I own a nine-
year-old sport utility vehicle that’s been kept outside.
Because it’s received loving care and regular waxing,
it looks like new. This means, should I sell my truck, it
will bring top dollar.

If you really can’t get interested in the well-being of
your steed, I have one other appeal. 1 am amazed that
~ people who would never think of wearing dirty clothes
“_hwill drive a perfectly filthy car. Think of your image!

SKYLINE HOUSE RECREATION
COMMITTEE PRESENTS

NO RESERVATIONS
REQUIRED

DEZIGN AND DESKTOR PUBLISHING BY MINE MOORE, 1213E

A
xmas
tree is
a thing
of beauty
decorating
it, make it your
duty to keep it safe
through the holiday
season. Just exercise a
little reason. Discard all
wire that's frayed or old.
There's no greater menace, we
are told. Keep your tree away
from heater of flame, a hearth fire or
match, it's all the same. lights may enhance a
tree, but there's one hitch, pines are full of resin
and pitch. In two minutes fiat, it'll vanish in a
flame. Your house may take longer, but it's
all the same. Taking these measures of fire
prevention will greatly reward you for each
good intention.
XmasXmas
Xmasxmas
Xmasxmas
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THE GOOD NEIGHBORS GROUP The Good Neighbor Volunteers helped several
residents last month to obtain prescription
Co-Chairs: Irene Wolgamot 998-1715 medicines when they were ifl. -

Geraldine Naveau 931-4643
We are glad to extend a “Get Well’ message and

offer our Good Neighbor assistance to any il
resident who is home-bound or who needs
temporary help because of emergency or
disability.

If you would be interested in joining the good
Skyline House Good Neighbors Neighbor Group, please call Geraldine or Irene.
December 1995

Glendis Taylor 998-7871
Sher Gofreed  379-1395

EXPERT INSTALLATION
Ceramic Tile & Marble Association

LR 2.8 88 0880800 0sessssosssdessss e

SUPER OFFER

LSR8 0.0 80 888 8888880088088 0000 S e

® Beautify your balcony and give
more value to your property.

® Compare our LOW prices.
Foyers, Counters, Kitchens, Bathrooms

For Free Estimates, Call
Phone 703-256-7754
Pager 202-788-3839
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Management Report

- Status of Resident Corridor Redecoration. As
you read this the redecoration has finally been
completed. We found a major difference between
the colors of the end caps and main portion. The
factory has replaced both parts at no cost so that
the color will be compatible. In addition we have
negotiated a $10,000
manufacturer because of the difficulties in this
contract. All other phases including painting,
wallpaper, and lighting have been completed.
The “G" level connector has been repainted and
carpeted as well as installing a chair rail to
minimize damage by our equipment.
Management has been receiving many positive
comments about the new “look”.

Exercise Room. The exercise room should be
reopened after its face lifting sometime this week
Not only was a new ceiling installed but all walls
were redone along with carpeting. Shortly, we
will be replacing the steam generator for the
isteam room. Recommendations for a new
> treadmill will be made at the January ‘96 meeting.

Emergency Panel Glass. We are experiencing
a rash of breakage f the glass in the Fire Phone
panels -- over 14 panels in the past 8 days.
This breakage is primarily in the West
Building. Various measures are being

credit from the

the merchants depending on this time to make
their score for the year but there is alsc another
segment of the population with the same aim in
mind. These are the ones to be on the alert for.
Here are few reminders to help protect you.

1. Shop with a friend.

2, Park your car as close as possible to store
you are patronizing or to the entrance door to the
mall.

3. When leaving purchases in your car, keep
the out of sight. Put them in your trunk or at the
very least if they are in you car cover them so
that they are not obvious.

4. If you are carrying a purse, hold it securly
rather than letting it hang from your shoulder. |
wallet shoudl be carried in an inside pocket
Hearing Panel. The Board of Directors approved
the naming of the following owners to the Hearing
Panel of the Covenants Committee;
Mr. William McClennan, 414W, Chair
Ms. D. Bisgyer, 1507W
Ms. E. Grant, 1408W
Mr. O. W. Krumwiede, 608W
Mr. R. Malitzke-Goes, 1305W

taken to apprehend the person(s)
responsible and when found will be
prosecuted. Any help by residents will be
appreciated. It is important that we have

[CLEOPATRA NAILS

"Where Bc:auty Starts”

prompt reports so as to narrow down the :i‘:‘]ﬂPT'm Nails * Pedicure-Spa.
time of the vandalism. = Nail Contings .

® Silk Wrap Nails * Eurpoean Facial
Decorations -- You are reminded the | m“‘! , :f;:’;“l‘mp’;;:z;m"“"“
seasonal decorations are permitted on unit * Air Brush, Nail Design * Body Massage (Men/Women)

doors and balconies during the period
December 1 thru January 15.

Safety is the Watchword for the Season
W As in the past we caution you to take
- great care during this season. At the time
when people are in a joyous mood and

Welcome™

“Come and Experiee our Royal Trearmens”
*Cemntrally Ventilated Systems ar Each Station *
“We Serve Men and Women” “Gift

(703) 671-7727 e

* 5 Habin Eapasnt
* Wa Spuak Arabis

4672 King Street, Alexandria, Va.22302
(Summit Ceater - Next to T.G.1 Fridays - Skyline area)

shopping in a seasonal spirit, not only are
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RECREATION COMMITTEE
Tony DiSalvo, Chairman

The committee did not meet in November.
Meeting canceled.

The Flea Market held on Thursday, November
16, was rather successful.
participated in reserving selling tables, but the
buyers were not as great in number as in past
years, The committee will review this activity in
1996 to see if it will continue.

Mark your calendar for the ANNUAL HOLIDAY
PARTY, Saturday, December 9, 7.00 p.m., West
Party Room. This activity is the most attended of
the year, so why not join your neighbors and
possibly meet new friends. The committee will,
as usual, provide champagne and other goodies.

If you are a new resident and have not attended
the annual holiday party, make this your first and

Enough residents

meet your neighbors. YOU are more than
welcome and, to make it easier, you are
requested NOT to bring a plate of hors d'oeuvres,
just your own beverage.

There will be a Recreation Committee meeting on
Wednesday, December 6, at 7:30 p.m. in the
West Card Room, to review the Holiday Party
plans. Please join us.

Thanks again to Mike Moore for the really great
flyer he prepared for the Annual Holiday Party.

The annual Post Holiday Party will be held on
Friday, January 5, 1996 at 6:30 p.m. in the East
Party Room.

RecCom Wed Dec6 WCR 7:30 p.m.
Annual Holiday Party

SatDec9 WPR 7:00 p.m.
Annual Post Holiday Party

Fridan5 EPR 6:30 p.m.
RecCom Wed Jan 10 ECR 7:30 p.m.

offer flat rates everywhere!

EXECUTIVE CAR SERVICE

Make Your Holiday Travel Arrangements a Pleasan: -.xperience!

For transportation to airport or long distance trips, reiax in the
comfort of our Lincoln Town Cars with our licensed «i: insured
professional drivers. We serve Washington,Marylana *.".- ginia
from all points. We operate 24 hours a day, 7 days - ~2sk. We

Have a happy holiday! Leave the driving to us!
Wash. (202)244-4604 VA (703)241-9747 (800} 241-9747
Call Virginia for your reservation.
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FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT
COMMITTEE

Bill Miller, Chair

The Financiai Management Committee (FMC)
met at a special meeting on November 2, 1995 to
review Management's proposed 1996 budget.
The proposed budget has been evaluated by the
FMC Budget Subcommittee, chaired by Ed
Bisgyer, and the results submitted to the full
committee for review. After discussing the
proposed expenditures of several items the FMC
voted unanimously to submit the proposed
budget as recommended by the subcommittee to
the board of directors for approval.

Funds are included in the proposed budget to
cover the swimming pool improvements
recommended by the PPOC Swimming Pool
Subcommittee. Continuing improvements as
recommended will be considered during the 1997
and 1998 budget review.

The FMC will commence preparation of a five
~wyear budget forecast within the next two months.
This project will be a coordinated effort between
FMC, PPOC and Management. The FMC will be
the lead on this project with Ed Bisgyer being the
FMC representative.

The next meeting of the FMC will be held in the
East Card Room on January 18, 1996 at 7:00
P.M.

Cali. (703) 204-3190

TREASURE'S
CREATIVE SERVICES

Gloria M. Jfopc

Freelance Photographer
Weddings » Pats s Childran
People Portraits
Special Events » Glamour, efc

2530 Buckelew Dr.
Falls Church, VA 22046

ﬂngelic Cleaning Services

Gloria Lopez
(703) 204-319%0
Complete house + Townhouses

Apartment cleaning = Windows
Also moves infout

References
Artistic touch Personalized
T'm also a photographer Guaranteed

Potomac Carpet Systems, Inc.

Residential & Commercial Cleaning

Serving Northern Virginia, Maryland, and Washington, DC

g
| :':'i

b

| g' e Owmer s Holiday

! ;';‘1 ‘W”e" Cﬂmt &
] Skyline Plaza

[ E] Resident** Urholstery

: e Cieaning
- : ” Speclals *
Call:
MY 301-474-5170

s licensed, bonded, & insured
» Expert upholstery cleaning
¢ Drapery Cleaning

+ Tile & Linoleum Floors

—————— i — T ——_ -

i Steam Cleaning
]

] $13 per room

= 3 room minimum
! LR/DR combination
! considered 2 rooms

* Scotchgard

¢ Deodorizing

¢ Oriental Rug Cleaning

¢ Water Damage Restoration

: ) Uphols;e—ry Clean—i;g- -
I Sofa or 2 Chairs $38

= Dry clean only or

! Specialty fabrics

! additional
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SECURITY, FIRE & SAFETY
COMMITTEE SCHWARTZ TAILORING CO.
Millie Foley, Chair ® Custom Made Suits and Shirts v
@® Restyling Fur/Leather BT

The Security Committee met on November 9 with @® Expert Alterations R ,L/‘ﬁ,'a‘- ¥
seven members/visitors present. @® Reweaving . f}m ::’\4

=
Incidents which occurred at Skyline House during 5122 Leesburg Pike J
September and October were reviewed. Alexandria, VA 22302 '
| am stepping down, after 2 years as Chair of this
Committee and Ann Mehrten has offered to take HOW TO START YOUR OWN
over this pOSltlon HOME BUSINESS

TRAVEL INDUSTRY
Please heed the Seasonal Security comments Earn top income - FT/PT
that the General manager posted in the No equipment or computer needed
November issue of the House Special. Must have good communication skills
) . FULL TRAINING
The next meeting will be the second Thursday in GREAT PERKS AND BENEFITS
January (the 11th) in the West Card Room at '
7:30 P.M. All residents of Skyline House are Call MIKE (703) 820-2227
welcome and urged to attend.
-~

5119-B Leesburg Pike, Virginia

In Skyline Mall

M. Mariam Caskin, DDS  (703)998-4244 ‘E’l

LR B R SN ENNEENSSERNNRE.]
Comprehensive Examinations e Oral Cancer Screenings e Intraoral R
Camera ¢ Cosmetic Dentistry & Tooth Whitening e Bonding and New Patient
e Root Canal Therapy e Extractions e Wisdom Teeth e Surgical and

Veneers « Crowns, Bridges, and Implants e Full and Partial Dentures A
Dental Special

Nonsurgical Gurn Care » Pediatric Dentistry « Nitrous Oxide,

Consclous and Intravenous Sedation e Athletic Mouthguards e

$44.00

Afford_njL; and Convenient: *

(reg. 5118.00)

Emergencies seen immediately & Early moming and late afterncon
hours e Flexible payment plans & Delta Dental and Blue Cross
provider « Most insurance accepted s VISA, MasterCard, and
American Express accepted.

e State-of-the-Art Facility
e Consultation with Doctor
e Cavity Detecting X-Rays
e Cleaning and Exam
Offer good for every member
of your family through 3/96
with this coupon only!
E A AAaNNSEEESNNNEER

Membership: American Dental Society of Anesthesiology, Academy of General
Dentistry, American Dental Association, American Association of Hospital Dentists,

Northern Virginia Dental Association, Virginia Dental Association, Board Member
of the American Cancer Society.

Dr. Mariam Caskin is fluent in English, French,
Arabic, Italian, and Spanish.

RRAR | =y (@
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CHRISTMAS TREE SAFETY “UL" or “FM” {abel.

. ihe following safety precautions should be 4. The location of the tree should not block or
observed for displaying your Christmas tree: retstrict the use of hails, exits or stairways.
1, Electric lights should not be used on a 5. The tree should not be located near a heat
metal tree. |llumination should be only by spot or source (ie: a radiator or heat vent, which can
reflective lights. cause a more rapid drying of the tree.)
2. If the artificial tree is other than metal, it | 6~ No open flames like candles should be
should be noncombustible. Only a tree | Permittedinthe area.
dispiaying a “UL" or “FM” label should be used. _ , o
This noncombustible requirement is applicable to 7. Finally, don’t spray arificial snow or glass
wrapping.) snow is not fireproof, neither is the glass wool, so

you're doing a crazy stunt just for the effort. It's

3. Some artificial trees can be decorated with | not worth it!!
miniature  lights. However, the tree
manufacturer's instructions should be followed Save your $$$$ and buy a better tree or
precisely. Miniature lights should also dispiay a some new lights.

Thanks Giving Special Sale
ot I dietgapeake Loving care of your garments / [ﬁ

= at the lowest price. rcomans /] ars
Cleaners Chesapeake Cleaner s it! 7
Be joyful always, pray continually give thanks £ Chetsoesie 1y Pracs
In all circumstances, for this is God's will for you CLEANERS
Bc”ey s Crossroads 6 DAYS A WEEK Acrass From Hechinger Next
379-9495 Monday - Fnday 7-7 Saturday8-6 1o Skytine Towers

Minimum 3 regular dry cleaning garment '
Minimum 3 regular laundry shirts on hanger

EXPIRES 12/31/95 Chesapeake Cleaner

With this coupon.

EXPIRES 12/31/95 Chesapeake Cleaner

$2.39... 90¢

$ 2.39....

Minimum 3 regular dry cleaning garment
With this coupon.
EXPIRES 12/31/95 ChesapeaKe Cleaner

Minimum 3 regutar laundry shirts on hanger

EXPIRES 12/31/95 Chesapeake Cleaner



